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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center and the Alliance for the Wild Rockies protesting 
the Priest Lake District Ranger's Decision Notice (DN) for the Dusty Peak 
Timber Sale on the Idaho Panhandle National Forests. 
 
The District Ranger's decision selects Alternative C implementing harvest of an 
estimated 3.5 MMBF of timber from approximately 513 acres.  Harvest will include 
commercial thinning, salvage, and group selection harvest.  Slash control and 
planting will be completed after harvest.  Construction/reconstruction of 0.8 
miles of temporary road and 1.9 miles of snow road will be undertaken.  A 
parking area will provide snowmobile parking off Road 302. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Forest Management Act, the 
Forest Plan as amended by INFISH, and the National Environmental Policy Act. 
 
The Appellants request a full remand of the DN.  If further action in this area 
is contemplated, they request an Environmental Impact Statement be written that 
corrects the deficiencies and violations of law, regulation, and Forest Service 
policy identified in this appeal. 
 
An Informal Meeting was held, but no resolution was reached.  No Interested 
Party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The DN is written in a condensed format; but when read in conjunction with the 
EA, provides a complete picture of the decision and the rationale.  The maps 
included with the DN are clearly depicted; however, a map identifying grizzly 
bear security habitat would have been helpful. 
 
The rationale is not based on consistent criteria for each alternative.  It is, 
instead, based on issue effects specific to each alternative, which vary between 
alternatives.  A consistent comparison of issues and effects between 
alternatives would have been clearer. 
 
Public input was used in determining decision criteria, and the criteria are 
consistent with Forest Plan goals and direction.  
 
There is good documentation explaining how the selected alternative responds to 



public and agency comments.  The selected alternative will move the project area 
toward the desired future condition.  The DN would have been strengthened with 
clearer documentation of why the selected alternative was chosen. 
 
The decision could have been improved by displaying a more direct tie between 
harvest units and the Forest Plan management areas. 
 
I commend the Responsible Official for crafting a decision that responds well to 
the issues identified by the public.  I conclude the District Ranger made a 
reasoned and informed decision. 
     
Comprehension of the Benefits and Purpose of the Proposal 
 
The purpose and need are consistent with desired conditions and the need for  
action is disclosed and specific to the project.  However, the purpose and need 
could have been stronger and more direct. 
 
The DN indirectly implies the consequences of taking no action when selecting 
the action alternative.  Taking no action will not move the area toward the 
desired conditions of the Forest Plan. 
 
I conclude the decision documentation demonstrates and supports the need for, 
and the benefits of, the proposed action. 
 
Consistency of the Decision with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
Ecosystem improvement and rehabilitation will be accomplished by implementing 
this project as it will improve the health of stands and also addresses the 
watershed, wildlife and fisheries concerns.  
 
The proposal is consistent with Agency policy and direction and is also 
consistent with "Forest Service Ethics and Course to the Future." 
 
The purpose and need are developed from the need to salvage material, and the 
project follows Forest Plan goals and direction. 
 
The Finding of No Significant Impact adequately displays the effects and 
rationale for the decision. 
 
I conclude the proposed action is consistent with all legal and regulatory 
requirements as well as Forest Service policy. 
 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
Although a formal public involvement plan was not completed, public 
participation methods were adequate and appropriate for the size and scope of 
the project.   
 
Letters, news releases, and public meetings were used effectively, providing 
ample opportunity for public involvement.  Tribal governments and other 
pertinent agencies were contacted during scoping. 
 
Issues were identified based on public comments.  However, the development of 
issue statements was difficult to track back to the initial areas of concern as 
defined by scoping.  The Responsible Official acknowledges the use of comments 
in making the decision, and responses to comments are summarized in Appendix E 
of the Environmental Assessment. 
 
Comments were adequately responded to in a positive and professional manner. 
However, tracking of any changes made in response to comments is not readily 
apparent. 
 
My review concludes public involvement efforts were effective. 



 
Requested Changes and Objections of the Appellant  
 
The appeal is clearly written and reflects a knowledge of local and 
site-specific conditions.  The Appellants' reasons for requesting changes are 
clearly expressed, though reasoning is based on different perspectives on the 
interpretation of facts, policies, and guidelines.   
 
It would have been more productive if some issues raised in the appeal had been 
raised prior to the decision. 
 
The Appellants' fail to provide convincing arguments why the decision would 
have adverse effects on the environment, and it appears they just disagree with 
the decision.   
 
There is no evidence provided which would lead me to a different conclusion 
than the District Ranger's decision. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  I also recommend the District Ranger be instructed 
to ensure the correct appeal regulation is used in future legal notices. 
 
 
/s/ J. Doug Glevanik 
 
 
J. DOUG GLEVANIK 
Appeal Reviewing Officer 
Director, Ecosystem Assessment and Planning 


